

Associate Director for ESH Environment, Safety, and Health P.O. Box 1663, MS K491 Los Alamos, New Mexico 87545 505-667-4218/Fax 505-665-3811





Environmental Management Los Alamos Field Office 1900 Diamond Drive, MS M984 Los Alamos, New Mexico 87544 (505) 665-5658/FAX (505) 606-2132

Date: JUN 3 0 2016

Refer To: ADESH-16-094 LAUR: n/a

Locates Action No.: n/a

John Kieling, Bureau Chief Hazardous Waste Bureau New Mexico Environment Department 2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 Santa Fe, NM 87505-6303

Subject: Request to Discontinue the Monthly Email Notification on the Progress of the

Office of the State Engineer Application Process

Dear Mr. Kieling:

Pursuant to the New Mexico Environment Department's (NMED's) June 26, 2013, Approval with Modification for the Interim Measures Work Plan for the Evaluation of Chromium Mass Removal (HWB-LANL-13-026; EP2014-5138), the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) and Los Alamos National Security, LLC (LANS) were required to provide a monthly email update on the progress of the Office of State Engineer (OSE) application process. OSE received the jointly submitted DOE and Los Alamos County Application for Permit to Change an Existing Water Right (Non 72-12-1) in Support of the Chromium Plume Control Interim Measure and Chromium Plume Center Characterization at Los Alamos National Laboratory on May 13, 2016. Also, on May 13, 2016, a Request for Emergency Authorization under New Mexico Statutes Annotated 1978, § 72-12-24 with respect to the Co-Application for Permit to Change an Existing Water Rights (Non 72-12-1), was submitted by DOE and Los Alamos County to the OSE.

Since the permit application has been submitted, this letter formalizes DOE's and LANS's request in their June 3, 2016, email to the NMED Hazardous Waste Bureau to discontinue monthly email notifications regarding the application process. NMED will be notified once the OSE renders its decision.

If you have any questions, please contact Stephani Swickley (505) 606-1628 (sfuller@lanl.gov) or Cheryl Rodriguez (505) 665-5330 (cheryl.rodriguez@em.doe.gov).

Sincerely,

John P. McCann, Acting Division Leader Environmental Protection & Compliance Division Los Alamos National Laboratory

## JM/DR/BR/SS:sm

Cy: (date-stamped letter emailed)

Laurie King, EPA Region 6, Dallas, TX Raymond Martinez, San Ildefonso Pueblo Dino Chavarria, Santa Clara Pueblo

Steve Yanicak, NMED-DOE-OB, MS M894

lasomailbox@nnsa.doe.gov Peter Maggiore, DOE-NA-LA

Kimberly Davis Lebak, DOE-NA-LA

emla.docs@em.doe.gov

Ben Underwood, DOE-EM-LA

Cheryl Rodriguez, DOE-EM-LA

Dave Nickless, DOE-EM-LA

David Rhodes, DOE-EM-LA

Danny Katzman, ADEM ER Program

Stephani Swickley, ADEM ER Program

Bruce Robinson, ADEM ER Program

Randy Erickson, ADEM

Jocelyn Buckley, ADESH-EPC-CP

Mike Saladen, ADESH-EPC-CP

John McCann, ADESH-EPC-DO

Michael Brandt, ADESH

Tim Dolan, LC-ESH

William Mairson, PADOPS

Craig Leasure, PADOPS

Public Reading Room (EPRR)

**PRS** Database

**ADESH Records** 

Sincerely,

David S. Rhodes, Director

Office of Quality and Regulatory Compliance

**Environmental Management** 

Los Alamos Field Office